
LAKE LEMON CONSERVANCY DISTRICT 
Board of Directors Meeting 

Benton Township Senior Citizens Building 
May 20,2015 

6:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

I. Call Meeting to Order I Chairman's Remarks · 

II. Approval of April29, 2015 Additional Board Meeting Minutes 

III. Treasurer's Report 
A. April Financial Highlights 
B. Report of Claims Approval for April 2015 
C. 2016 Budget Time Line 
D. Appointment of2016 Budget Committee 

IV. Manager's Report 
A. Indiana University Water Testing Results for 2014 

1. Melissa Clark, School of Public and Environmental Affairs 
2. Renew IU Water Testing Agreement for 2015-2016 

B. Barge Designers: Discussion 
1. Request for Proposal: Full Barge Package- Tentative 

C. Freeholder Survey: Update 
D. Bath House I Volunteer Day: Update 
E. Debris Removal I Shoreline Erosion Control: Update 
F. Recognition Discussion: Former District Manager 
G. Canada Goose: Update 

V. Public Comment 

VI. New Business I Correspondence for Future Agenda 
A. Next LLCD Board Meeting: June 20, 2015; 10:00 AM; Annual Picnic, 

Riddle Point Park Shelter House 

VII. Adjournment 
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Lake Lemon Conservancy District 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

Benton Township Senior Citizen’s Building 
April 29, 2015 

 
The April 29, 2015 Board of Directors Meeting of the Lake Lemon Conservancy 
District was held at the Benton Township Senior Citizen’s Building and was called 
to order by Chairman Pam Dugan at 6:00 p.m. 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Pam Dugan, Sue Miller, Marty Mann, John 
Schell, and Mike Blackwell.  ALSO PRESENT:  Adam Casey, Manager; James Van 
Tassel, Lake Biologist; and LLCD Freeholders (see attached sign-in sheet).  
ABSENT: Lance Eberle, Director; Dennis Friesel, Director 
 

I. Opening Comments (Dugan) 

a. Dugan welcomed the Freeholders and thanked them for attending the 

meeting.   

II.  Approval of April 15, 2015 Board Meeting Minutes (Dugan) 

SCHELL MOTIONED TO APPROVE THE APRIL 15, 2015 MEETING 

MINUTES.  BLACKWELL SECONDED THE MOTION.  ALL “AYE’S”.  THE 

MOTION CARRIED.   

III.  Manager’s Report (Casey) 

a. Freeholder Survey: Review 

i. Addendum to Professional Services Agreement: Eppley 

Institute 

1. This addendum is to extend the length of the contract 

and has no associated fee changes. 

MILLER MOTIONED TO APPROVE THE ADDENDUM TO THE 

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT: EPPLEY INSTITUTE.  SCHELL 

SECONDED THE MOTION.  ALL “AYE’S”.  THE MOTION CARRIED.   

ii. Casey commented the survey is in Final Draft form and in 

order to keep up with the deadlines outlined in the contract and 

addendum, he is requesting permission for Staff to proceed 

forward and to make small changes based on feedback from the 

survey poll committee, the Eppley Institute, and LLCD Board 

of Directors. 



iii.  Barbara Ritter, Freeholder II, asked about the boat fee increase 

and the consumer pricing index. 

1. The survey explains the consumer pricing index and the 

ability to increase boat fees prior to any associated 

questions. 

iv. Dugan would like to see the Special Benefits Tax defined in 

the survey. 

v. Mann commented he would like to see opportunities such as 

web casting, use of Cemetery Island, and other revenue 

generating ideas.   

vi. Several revenue generation options are listed in the survey, 

however staff will discuss ideas listed above with the Eppley 

Institute moving forward with the survey.   

b. Sediment Weir Feasibility Study Grant: Discussion 

i. Casey stated the DSG and Board have previously discussed the 

sediment weir at possum trot.  The grant is for a feasibility 

study which would detail environmental impacts, 

licensing/permitting, preliminary engineering designs, and 

preliminary construction designs.  The cost of the feasibility 

study and the subsequent implementation costs, make this 

study impractical for the LLCD at this time.  The LLCD can 

more effectively maintain and remove sediment from the 

mouth of possum trot creek by water with our mechanical 

dredge.   

ii. The board has previously accepted this grant, and Casey seeks 

a motion to decline the use of the DNR-LARE Possom Trot 

Weir Feasibility Study Grant.   

MANN MOTIONED TO DECLINE THE USE OF THE DNR-LARE POSSOM 

TROT WEIR FEASIBILITY GRANT.   SCHELL SECONDED THE MOTION.  

ALL “AYE’S”.  THE MOTION CARRIED.   

c. Award Bid/Contract for DNR LARE Vegetation Grant 



i. The LLCD received $5,000.00 from DNR LARE for the 

treatment of Eurasian Watermilfoil in the 2015 season.   

ii. The LLCD solicited bids to three vendors, and received one bid 

in return from Aquatic Control, Inc., our current applicator 

under contract.   

MILLER MOTIONED TO AWARD THE BID/CONTRACT TO AQUATIC 

CONTROL, INC FOR THE TREATMENT OF EURASIAN WATERMILFOIL.  

DUGAN SECONDED THE MOTION.  ALL “AYE’S”.  THE MOTION CARRIED. 

d. May 2nd Volunteer Day – Riddle Point Park 

i. Volunteer day is scheduled for Saturday, May 2nd at 10:00 AM 

at Riddle Point Park. 

ii. Work will include power washing, painting, cleaning, 

demolition, tree cutting, etc.   

iii. Tina Thrasher, Freeholder VII, asked if an email has been sent 

out to the volunteers. 

1. An email had not been sent out.  Thrasher offered to 

contact the volunteers.   

iv. Staff reviewed ADA regulations with the CBU attorney 

responsible for ADA requirements and found the LLCD is not 

triggering ADA compliance issues given the scope of work to 

update the bath house to full ADA compliance.   

v. Staff has discussed placing an ADA port-o-let in the park for 

those who need full access and also have early plans to add 

railings and other accessibility accommodations to the bath 

house.   

vi. Three quotes were received from Paul Young Plumbing, Mann 

Plumbing, and Dunham Plumbing.  Young Plumbing is the 

company the LLCD currently uses for their plumbing needs.  

Young Plumbing’s quote was the cheapest at an estimated cost 

between $5,835.86 to $6,235.86.  This quote includes new 

toilets, sinks, and plumbing throughout the bath house.   



SCHELL MOTIONED TO AWARD THE BID TO PAUL YOUNG PLUMBING 

WITH TOTAL COST NOT TO EXCEED $6,500.00.  MILLER SECONDED THE 

MOTION.  ALL “AYE’S”.  THE MOTION CARRIED.    

e.  Small Barge: Update 

i. Casey commented the small barge design/build has been a 

difficult process with many setbacks.  Staff does not want to 

drag this process out any further, however after review with 

several barge builders we do not feel confident in the design.  

One barge builder was quoted in saying there was not enough 

safety buffer in the design and another stated the design would 

simply not work.   

ii. Casey feels uncomfortable with the design and has asked the 

Board to allow him till the May 20, 2015 Board Meeting to 

seek designers and/or builders who would be willing to put the 

entire package together based on our specific needs.  Casey 

stated he does not want to drag this on, however the barge 

needs to be built/designed by a professional. 

iii. Warthan commented the smaller the machine the more difficult 

it can be to properly dig the channel.  Additionally, it will take 

much longer to dredge a channel with a small machine.  A 

30,000 lb machine can handle up to a one cubic yard bucket.  If 

feasible, a machine of this size would be preferred.   

iv. Mann commented safety is his main concern.  The barge build 

needs to be designed and integrated by a professional to ensure 

a safe dredging operation. 

v. Tom Diehl, Freeholder VII, asked if the spuds add any 

stability. 

1. Any added stability is small and affected by substrate 

and location.   

vi. Tina Thrasher, Freeholder VII, commented there is nothing in 

writing and no guarantee on the current barge design.  The 



DSG needs to hire someone qualified to continue with the 

barge build.   

vii. Barbara Ritter, Freeholder II, commented Dick Payne knows 

the lake and should be consulted. 

viii. Ron Thrasher, Freeholder VII, asked if staff can’t find 

someone to design the barge, would you build the 16’ x 56’ 

barge designed by Payne.   

1. An engineer/designer needs to be consulted first.  

ix. Vince Britt, Freeholder VII, asked if we would be open to a 

smaller excavator.   

x. Mann stated we need to build the biggest barge that will fit 

properly in all the areas around the lake and then put the largest 

excavator that can properly operate on the barge.   

xi. Tina Thrasher, Freeholder VII, recommended the Board leave 

the $100,000.00 in the checking account for the future 

purchase of a small barge rather than depositing it back into a 

certificate of deposit.   

xii. Blackwell commented there are quotes and options on leasing 

an excavator.  This is something the board should still consider 

moving forward.    

IV.  Public Comment (Dugan) 

a. Freeholder commented North Shore Dr. and Low Gap Rd. are in 

disrepair. 

i. Miller commented they have finished patching Low Gap.   

V. New Business / Correspondence for Future Agenda (Dugan) 

a. Next Board Meeting: May 20, 2015 

VI. Adjournment (Dugan) 

SCHELL MOTIONED TO ADJOURN THE APRIL 29, 2015 BOARD MEETING.  

BLACKWELL SECONDED THE MOTION.  ALL “AYE’S”.  THE MOTION 

CARRIED.  MEETING ADJOUNRED AT 7:00 PM. 

 



RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 

JAMES VAN TASSEL 

BOARD RECORDER 

 

  

















Date: April30, 2015 ALLOWANCE OF VOUCHERS · 

(Report of Claims) 

Lance Eberle 
Treasurer 

(IC 5-11-10-2 permits the governing body to sign the Accounts Payable Voucher Register in lieu of signing each 
claim the governing body is allowing.) We have examined the vouchers listed on the foregoing accounts payable 
voucher register and payroll journal, consisting of 5~, and except for vouchers not allowed as shown on the 
Register such vouchers are allowed in the total of $11,505.81 

Dated this 20th Day of May 2015 

Signature of Governing Board 

PAM DUGAN, CHAIRMAN 

SUE MILLER, VICE-CHAIR 

LANCE EBERLE, TREASURER 

MARTY MANN, Sub-Area III 

JOHN SCHELL, Sub-Area IV 

DENNIS FRIESEL, Sub-Area V 

MIKE BLACKWELL, Sub-Area VII 

7599 North Thnnel Road, Unionville, IN 47468 
Phone 812/334-0233 • Fax 812/335-0038 













TENTATIVE 
LLCD BUDGET PLANNER/KEY DATES FOR 2016 BUDGET 

May 20,2015 

May 21- June 15, 2015 

June 20, 2015 

July 18,2015 

August 22, 2015 

September 2, 2015 

September 9, 2015 

September 16, 2015 

October 21, 2015 
(But no later than 
November 1, 2015) 

Budget Time-Line Calendar- Selection of Board 
Budget Committee 

Prepare 2016 Budget 

Presentation of 2016 Budget 
(1 0:00 A.M., Riddle Point Park Shelter House) 

First Public Discussion on 2016 Budget 
(1 0:00 A.M., Riddle Point Park Shelter House) 

Second Public Discussion on 2016 Budget 
(10:00 A.M., Riddle Point Park Shelter House) 
*All Budget adjustments must be made by the 
conclusion of the August 22, 2015 Meeting. 

First Budget Publication 
Herald Times I Brown County Democrat 

Second Budget Publication 
(7 days after 1st publication) 
Herald Times I Brown County Democrat 

Public Hearing on 2016 Budget 
(Minimum 10 days after 1st publication) 
(6:00P.M., Benton Township Senior Citizens 
Building) 

Board Adoption of 2016 Budget 
(Minimum 15 days after Monroe County Council 
Review) 
(6:00P.M., Benton Township Senior Citizens 
Building) 
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